
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETI OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

January 17 - 21, 1983 

Monday, January 17 

No reported activities 

Tuesday, January 18 

10:00 AM 

Wednesday, January 19 

10:00 AM 

Thursday, January 20 

10:00 AM 

7:00 PM 

NOTICES: 

X, 16 

Chapel: Mr. Max M. Div. student. 

Chapel: Worship Service in Commemoration of Dr. 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. John W. Fleming, 
Professor, Shaw Divinity School. 

Chapel: Dr. Tom McKibbens, Pastor, First Baptist 
Church, Bristol, Virginia. 

Student-led Vesper service. Message by John 
Wallace. Appleby Chapel. 

FIM WORKSHOP FOR SENIORS: Seniors, please register irmnediately for this work-
shop to be held on Tues., Jan. 25. Associational, 

State _Convent~on, SBC and seminary leadership will participate in the conference 
about finding one's ministering place. Session I begins at 4:00 PM in Appleby 
Chapel. Session II begins at 6:30 PM in Appleby 205. Come by FIM and sign up 
for an afternoon of information concerning your future. 

AN INVITATION: The Culpeppers and the Neils will have an open house 
at the Culpepper's home on Rabon Ave. on Monday, 

Jan. 24 from 7:00-9:00 PM for all those interested in having a time of fellow-
ship, dialogue, and prayer concerning foreign missions. Plan now to attend. 

This choir is available to students each semester on CANTATA CHOIR (M5202): 
• a "come one-come all" basis. We will sing a variety 

of ~usical literature in chapel throughout the semester. Rehearsals are held 
on Thursdays from 3:00-4:15. For more information, contact Dr. Michael Hawn. 

FNB ~EP ON C.A.1"\1:PUS: Norman Burnes, Candidate Consultant, FMB, will be on 
campus to talk with students interested in Foreign 

Missions on Thursday and Friday, Jan. 20 and 21. Sign up for an appointment 
with Phyllis Jackson in the FIM office. 

SUMMER MISSIONS: 

plus a stipend. 
the Home Mission 
A in Broyhill on 

Start new churches in N.C. and New York state during 
the summer of 1983. Earn credit, have expenses paid 

See H2324. Sign up for an interview with Dr. John Snedden of 
Board in FIM (Phyllis Jackson) who will be in conference room 
January 20 and 21. 

SOUTH CAROLINA DINNER: Dr. Charles Rabon from the S.C. Baptist Convention 
has invited all students from S.C. to a dinner at 

the Bar-be-que Lodge on North Blvd. on Feb. 10. We will meet in front of Macki 
Hall to leave at 5:45. Anyone wishing to participate must have reservations. 
Please contact Gail Atkinson at 556-6394 or Mary Frances Thompson by Feb. 3. 

INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS: An important meeting of the Internation Student 
Fellowship-will be held on Thurs. Jan. 20 at 4:30 PM 

in the Conference Room, Mackie Hall. All the issues that were discussed in the 
fall will be voted on. Make plans now to be present. 

(OVER) 



CLOWNING: FACTS AND A Seminar on the Clowning Ministry with make-up 
FACES IN MINISTRY: demonstration will be given Jan. 27 in the basement 

of the Women's Dorm at 8: 00 P!.'1. Seminar leader: 
Melissa Bowlin. If you are involved in clown ministry and would like to work 
with Melissa, please call her at 556-4210. If you are interested in learning 
about clown ministry, please plan now to attend. 

MEDITATION SEMINAR: Feb. 4 and 5 (Friday, 7-9 PM and Saturday, 8-10 A..~) 
Brother Jim Gorman, Oxford Monastery, will lead a 

series of meditations here to teach quiet, spiritual meditation. Limited space 
so sign-up as soon as possible (no later than Jan. 28). Fee: $3.00. Open to 
any woman student or any woman in the seminary family. Sign-up with Brenda 
Kneece, Women's Residence Counselor, 556-2813. 

SEMINARY CHOIR: On Tues., Jan. 18, the Seminary Choir will meet in 
Binkley 101 at 7:00 PM. This choir is open to all 

students and spouses. Brahms-Requiem. 

AEROBICS AND BODY 
CONDITIONING: 

Registration for these classes will be held Monday, 
Jan. 17, Tues., Jan. 18, and Wed., Jan. 19 from 
7:00-9:00 PM in Mackie Hall Connnons Room. Classes 

begin on Mon. , Jan. 24. The Advanced class will be held from 5: 15PM - 6: 15 PM. 
The second level classes will be held from 6:30 PM - 7:30 PM. The cost is 
$12.50 for 10 weeks for once a week and $25.00 for 10 weeks for twice a week. 
Make checks payable to Ann Vincent. 

ALL CEPP PARTICIPANTS: On Friday, Jan. 21 at 10:00 AM all CEPP particioants 
(fall and spring semesters) are invited to meet in 

the upstairs conference room of Broyhill Hall for coffee and doughnuts. The 
schedules for the spring semester will be ready to hand out. Information from 
you will be needed, so plan now to attend. 

DROP/ADD DEADLINES: All students are reminded that the deadline to add 
courses or to withdraw from the seminary without 

penalty is Monday, January 24 at 4:30 PM. 

PLAY TRYOUTS: Plans are underway to perform A Man Called Peter on 
April 7-9. Tryouts for this will°""be on Jan. 17 and 

18 at 8:00 in the Cellar Theatre in Johnson Classroom Building. The play 
has several roles for both young people and adults. Tryouts are open to 
persons in both the seminary and town. If you are interested but cannot be 
at tryouts, please contact Ed Sansbury at 556-2655 . 

THE-SEMINARY WIVES 
FELLOWSHIP 

. . . is sponsoring a workshop on: at-home enter-
taining (receptions, teas, dinners, etc.) and wedding 
directing, protocol, receptions, etc. These work-

shops will be held from 7:00-9:00 PM on Thursday, Jan. 27 and Friday, Jan. 28 
and on Saturday, Jan. 29 from 10:00 AM-12:00 noon. Mrs. Virginia Cannon, who 
has been a caterer in Atlanta for 20 years and is presently Church Hostess of 
Smoke Rise Baptist Church in Atlanta, will be leading us. There is no charge 
for this workshop and anyone who is interested is invited to attend. For more 
information or to make reservations, please call Betsy Frazier at the Switch-
board or Susie Vogt in the Student Affairs office. 

GEORGIA CLUB DINNER: The Georgia Club Dinner with Dr. Howard Ethington, 
Director of Church-Minister Relations, will be held 

on January 24 at 7:45 PM in the Seminary Cafeteria. The price will be $4.00 
per person. For reservations, call Mitch Luckie, Bernie Joy or Charles Keith. 
Reservations must be made by January 21. 

SUPPORT GROUPS: Designed to provide group support and groups for 
discussion of issues, these groups will continue this 

semester. If you are interested in being a part of a group, please fill out 
the following and turn in to the Student Affairs office by January 21. 

Yes, I would like to participate in a small group which 
will focus on such issues as call, ministry, study, and 
career options. 

Name 
Telephone Number 

All Women All Men 

The best time for me to meet would be: 

10:30 - 11:30 AM 
11:00 - 12:00 AM 

Mondays 
Wednesdays 

Mixed ---

(Other preference) 
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